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Dear President of the Sordocecita, 

  
Thank you for your message. We understand the importance and urgence of your demands 

related to the classification of the deafblindness disabilities. Dr Eva Orsan has kindly 

introduced the topic during our meeting last November in Brussels. It is really an unique 

condition that must be considered in its specificity. 

  
Our organization is now committed to update and discuss our already published 

recommendation about the Classification of Hearing loss in contribution with the OMS studies 

on this matter.  

  
This work will be initiated in the next BIAP meeting (Brussels, May, 2025) and we will surely 

include your request in our agenda , led by Dr Orsan.  She will contact you soon, since you 

have a deep knowledge about the difficulties experienced by this population.  

  
all the best 

  

  

Edilene Boéchat, PhD 
Ass Professor of Audiology Catholic University of São Paulo PUCSP 

President of the Bureau International d'Audiophonologie BIAP  

 


